NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – July 14, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, July 14, 2005, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  Judy Campbell, Bill Dennison, Carol Dymowski, David Fredricks, Kris Hodge, Tom Johnson, Laura McGray, Annette Neblett, Ray Phelps, April Pieper, Michelle Russell, and Anna Winchell.

ORDER # 06-001 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Annette Neblett and 

seconded by Kris Hodge to adopt the agenda.

ORDER # 06-002 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by Judy Campbell to approve the minutes of the June meeting.

ORDER # 06-003 – APPROVAL OF FINANCIAL REPORT FOR BINGO FUND FOR JUNE – Copies of the June bingo fund financial report were distributed and reviewed.  The motion was made by Judy Campbell and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the June financial report for the bingo fund.  The regular school account fund will be available at the next meeting.

ORDER # 06-004 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL REPORT – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Anna Winchell to approve the personnel report.  New hires include:  Kristy Brown, Spanish; Tim Crane, Tech Ed; Ellen Douglas, Social Studies; Katy Exler, EBD Special Education; Aaron Howell, SLD Special Education; and Megan Kinkade, Family/Consumer Science.  James Pieper has transferred within the special education department as an MMD unit assistant.  The interviews for the new JROTC position have been completed but no official decision as of this date.  Interviews for the instructional assistant positions have been completed from over 100 applicants.  The new assistant hires will be outlined on the July report.  An AIM instructor will also be hired.

VISITORS – No visitors were present at the July meeting.

ORDER # 06-005 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF MAY MINUTES – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the May meeting minutes.

ORDER # 06-006 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FINANCIAL REPORT FOR MAY –The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the May regular financial reports.  

ORDER # 06-007 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF PERSONNEL REPORT – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by April Pieper to approve the personnel report.  

ORDER # 06-008 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF TEXTBOOK ADOPTION AMENDMENTS FOR 2005-06 – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the textbook adoption amendments for 2005-06 for supplemental Music books for use in symphonic band class, and additional biology books.  

ORDER # 06-009 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF SECTION 7 PERSONNEL ALLOCATIONS FOR 2005-06 – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the Section 7 personnel allocations for 2005-06 - three teacher positions – AIM teacher, 3rd JROTC Instructor, and Social Studies/History teacher.

ORDER # 06-010 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF STUDENT/PARENT HANDBOOK REVISIONS FOR 2005-06 WITH THE EXCEPTION OF THE ATTENDANCE POLICY – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by April Pieper to approve the revisions to the student/parent handbook for 2005-06 with the exception of the wording for the new attendance policy.

ORDER # 06-011 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING TO SUPPORT THE WIND SYMPHONY’S TRIP TO CARNEGIE HALL CONCERT IN MARCH 2006 – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by April Pieper to allocate $5000 to the North Hardin Wind Symphony trip to Carnegie Hall from the Bingo fundraising monies, and a possible $2500 more in the spring if the bingo sessions continue to bring in profit.  

ORDER # 06-012 – APPROVAL OF ATTENDANCE POLICY AND VOLUNTEER POLICY WORDING FOR THE STUDENT/PARENT HANDBOOK –The school attendance policy was updated to comply with revised state and Board of Education policies.  Also a portion of the volunteer policy was included for the handbook.  The motion was made by Anna Winchell and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the revised attendance and volunteer policies for the 2005-06 student/ parent handbook.

STI OUTBOUND CALLER – North Hardin High School had received a grant from Safe Schools for an STI outbound caller (hardware and software) that allowed us to send a recorded message to parents when their student was absent.  With the state updates to the network servers to Windows 2000, that particular function (outbound caller) will not be operational and there is no update available from STI at this time.  Mr. Dennison is hoping for a volunteer to come in the mornings to make those calls manually.  Mr. Dennison requested that Mrs. Pieper look into this, as she is the Volunteer Coordinator for NHHS.  Mrs. McGray suggested that Mrs. Pieper talk to retirees Judy Bishop or Susan Cross.

CARNEGIE HALL FUNDRAISING - Mr. Dennison has been soliciting support for the Wind Symphony trip to Carnegie Hall.  A base committee of community leaders and organizations has been formed, and has already secured verbal commitments for funding.  
WAVE 3 and the News-Enterprise are doing documentaries on the Band.  WAVE 3 has been filming the marching band students as they engaged in Band camp.

STUDENT NAMED STATE FCCLA OFFICER - Mrs. Pieper reported that her daughter, Ashley Staten, has been named a state FCCLA officer, taking the place of a former officer who resigned the position.

PRITCHARD REPORT – A discussion was held regarding the Pritchard Report indications that high school dropout rates are on the rise.  Mr. Johnson expressed concern over a recommendation in the report that high schools needed to be more challenging.  Mr. Dennison directed that he felt the report reinforced the concept that high schools needed to undergo change - students today are still functioning in schools designed fifty to sixty years ago.  Mr. Dennison commented that schools, high schools in particular, have gone in the direction of a hard push toward academics; he felt that high schools needed to do more to prepare students for life.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· Ms. Winchell is on a KDE Panel for addressing the National Achievement Gap.  She represents grandparents who are raising their grandchildren.

· The 2nd annual Grandparents Conference will be held for the Hardin County Schools.  Ms. Winchell indicated that they need people to sit on the panel for the panel discussion.  She is especially looking for students who have “success” stories- students who were raised by their grandparents and it made a difference in their lives.

· Matt Dymowski is preparing to go to Boy’s State.  He and Greg Neblett just returned from the Summer National Leadership Conference.  

· Freshman Orientation is scheduled for August 1st from 4 to 8 PM.

· The NHHS PTSA is desperately seeking board members.  Mr. Johnson indicated that they may need to look at the way the PTSA is formed and perhaps construct a different “organization” for the future.

· Each SBDM member received a copy of the Youth Services Center Advisory Council Minutes, a 2005-06 roster of SBDM members, and a report from the Student Support Services “Sponsor a Senior” Program.

· A discussion began on “The Case of the Zero” and included the following ideas:

· Is our current grading system a true evaluation of what a student earns?

· If we look at our current grading scale by points, then A, B, C and D each make up 10 % of the scale.  The F range is over 50%.  Is this fair?

· Our primary concern needs to be that our students succeed.

· There needs to be some equity between an A and an F.

· All grading policies are not the same.  Each teacher has a little different arrangement.

· Should there be an equal interval between passing and failing?

· Students should be given every opportunity to complete their work because that is how they learn.  A zero is used for punishment.  Grades should not be given as a punishment.

· Individual teacher expectations are also an area for concern.  Some teachers have unrealistic expectations.

· A zero shouldn’t be given for petty things- or for motivational issues.

NEW BUSINESS – REQUEST FOR DANCE TEAM SPONSOR STIPEND - Mr. Dennison reported that the Matmaid stipend has not been used in several years because we have not been able to fill that position.  After some discussion, Mr. Dennison indicated that many surrounding school systems have dropped this position all together because it has become an antiquated activity.  It was decided to petition the board and ask for permission to transfer the Mat Maid stipend to a Dance Team sponsor.

NEW BUSINESS – AD HOC COMMITTEE FORMED - An ad hoc committee was formed to review the disbursement of Bingo funds to school organizations.  Mr. Dennison, Laura McGray, Anna Winchell, and Kris Hodge volunteered to serve on the committee.  

ORDER # 06-013 – ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by David Fredricks to adjourn the meeting.

___________________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

